
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 
Subcommittee on Legislative Branch 

 
INSTRUCTIONS FOR MEMBERS AND OUTSIDE WITNESS TESTIMONY 

FOR FISCAL YEAR 2013 
 
 

This year the subcommittee will be accepting testimony for the record from 
Members of Congress and outside witnesses on the Fiscal Year 2013 budget 
request.  Testimony will be accepted on programmatic issues only.  Testimony 
regarding earmarks, as defined by clause 9(e) of Rule XXI of the Rules of the 
House, will not be considered. 
 
Please provide an electronic version to jennifer.kisiah@mail.house.gov. 
 
Testimony for the record, bio, and disclosure form (click here for form) should be 
delivered no later than Tuesday, March 20, 2012 to be included in the record.  
Please do not exceed five pages, single-sided. 
 
 
Please email jennifer.kisiah@mail.house.gov with any questions. 
 
 
Thank you for your interest in the activities of the Subcommittee on Legislative 
Branch. 
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